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   Eagle Bend North Homeowners Association

PO Box 1393 ( Bigfork, MT 59911 ( (406) 837-4536

www.eaglebendnorth.com
 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING 

Thursday November 13, 2008

JES MANAGEMENT, INC. CONFERENCE ROOM 9:00 AM
I. Call to order and establish a quorum – the meeting was called to order at 9:00 AM.  Board members present were President, Barb Henry; Secretary / Treasurer, Vince Taylor, Tim Ryan and Bugsy Yarbrough.  Vice-President, Myron Achenbach and Board members John Horning and Ron Cofer participated via conference call.  Also present was Architectural Committee chair, Carl Henry and business manager, Jessica Glazier from JES Management, Inc.
II. Approval of minutes of September 11, 2008 Board meeting – upon motion and second the Board unanimously approved the minutes. 
III. Treasurer’s Report – Jessica reviewed the Treasurer’s report and answered questions. It was clarified that the separate savings account that had segregated the Architectural deposits in the past is in the process of being closed and is being combined with the regular savings account in order to maximize interest earning.  The architectural deposits due to be refunded currently total $5,500.00 and are itemized on the balance sheet under liabilities. 
IV. Committee Reports
i. Architectural – Committee Chair, Carl Henry provided a report.
1. 139 Colter Loop– the committee recommended a second short extension to the construction completion deadline.  The owner has made clear efforts to meet the deadline and has encountered some extenuating circumstances.  Upon motion and second the Board unanimously resolved to grant a second extension to December 3, 2008.  If this deadline is not met then normal penalties will begin to apply.
2. 105 Golden Bear Drive – the screen that has been periodically placed on balcony railing has been removed.
3. 209 Bridger Drive – the dumpster has been removed and the interior remodel work is nearing completion.

4. Marquee exposed power pedestals – Carl inspected the exposed pedestals and concluded that they would be difficult to enclose while still facilitating the operation of the photo eyes that activate the marquee lights.  The Board discussed the difference between the requirements to enclose a utility meter on the side of a residence as opposed to the utility pedestals in the common areas.
5. 100 Levi Court – the committee will contact the owner to determine the progress on the approved landscape improvements.
6. 102 Colter Loop– the approved patio project is complete.
7. 220 Bridger Drive – plans for landscape improvements were approved and much of the work has been completed.

8. 102 Golden Bear/103 Baylie Court / 103-105 Colter Loop - this project is outside of the 12 month construction timeframe and accordingly, the owner has been asked to replace the approved construction signs with the approved standardized for sale signs.  The owners realtor contacted the management company and indicated that they will do so in the near future.
ii. Landscape – Committee Chair, Bugsy Yarbrough presented the Board with an update on the potential landscape contractors that have submitted bids to Jessica.  Bugsy will continue to work toward obtaining an additional bid from another contractor and will also contact the current contractors under consideration to determine if they are willing to separate their bids to provide only either the mowing or the flower bed maintenance rather than the full contract.  By separating the contract to different vendors we may be able to reduce some of our expenses.
iii. Social – Darleen Hilde and Judy Hansen have volunteered to work with the Eagle Bend social committee.  The Holiday brunch will be held on December 7, 2008 at Showthyme and the reservation cutoff date is November 26th.  
iv. Road – Committee Chair, Tim Ryan provided an update.  Dave Hilde has agreed to serve on the committee with him.  Tim and Dave will be meeting next week to look at the problem areas in the roads.
v. Governing Documents Revisions – Committee Chair, Barb Henry presented a report.  The committee has drafted a proposed cover letter to be sent to the membership along with the first proposed amendment which will serve to provide for a simplified amendment process.  The Board resolved to wait to mail out the amendment until early May to coincide with homeowners returning to the area and facilitate easier access to free notary services at the JES Management office and at the annual meeting.
vi. Reserve Study – Committee Chair, Vince Taylor will be working on the reserve study over the winter and will discuss in the spring.  
V. Old Business

i. Road Repairs – the road committee will be looking at a few utility risers that need fill installed around them and then asphalt patching performed.
VI. New Business

i. 2009 Budget – upon motion and second the Board unanimously approved the proposed budget for 2009.
1. Management contract – JES Management has agreed to renew their contract for a two year period at the same rate.  The Board discussed the management contract under executive session.
2. Tree spraying bid – the Board approved the bid for spraying the trees.  
3. Landscaping – the budget includes a dollar amount for the landscape maintenance that the committee will work with as they continue to solicit bids and make their final vendor selection for the upcoming year.

ii. Pre pay vacant lot mowing – President, Barb Henry suggested the option of pre billing for the vacant lot mowing.  The Board discussed the various options for executing this and resolved that it would be easier to continue billing on an as done basis.
iii. Holiday Decorating – upon motion and second the Board unanimously approved the expenditure of $200.00 to decorate the marquees.  
VII. Other Business

i. Request for speed limit sign – a homeowner requested the installation of an additional speed limit sign on Golden Bear Drive as you come off of Holt Drive. The Board discussed and determined that there are already two speed limit signs on the stretch of Golden Bear from the Holt intersection to the Eagle Bend intersection and they felt that this was sufficient. 

ii. Holt / Golden Bear/ Hanging Rock Intersection – upon motion and second the Board unanimously resolved to send a letter to the Flathead County road department to request that they analyze the  intersection for visibility specifically relating to the large trees that obstruct the view on the Northeast corner of the intersection.
VIII. Next Board meeting – Tuesday March 31, 2009 at 9:00 AM.
IX. Adjournment – there being no further business the meeting was adjourned   at 10:30 AM.
X. Executive Session
